
ALASKA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL 
CONSERVATION 

Notice of Request for Stay 
 

Requester – Jim and Nancy Oliver, Safety Waste Incineration 
         
Contested Decision –  Division of Environmental Health’s January 2, 2024 Notice of Denial – 

Safety Waste Medical Waste Treatment Permit   
    
Location –  8050 S. Alix Drive, Wasilla, Alaska 99623 
 
Background –  The Requester disagrees with the Division’s January 2, 2024 decision, 

and seeks a stay of that decision. 
 
Copies of the request for stay can be viewed on DEC’s web site at 
https://dec.alaska.gov/commish/review-guidance.htm. Copies may also be obtained by writing to 
Gary Mendivil, Hearing Liaison, Office of the Commissioner, Department of Environmental 
Conservation, P.O. Box 111800, Juneau, AK 99811-1800; by phoning Mr. Mendivil at (907) 465-
5061; by faxing a request to (907) 465-5070; or by email to Gary.Mendivil@alaska.gov.  
 
As provided in 18 AAC 15.210, any person who wishes to oppose or support the request for a 
stay must do so by serving a response on the Commissioner, the stay requester, and the Division 
in the manner required under 18 AAC 15.340.   Responses must be received on or before 
February 29, 2024.  The Commissioner’s Office may be served by email to 
Gary.Mendivil@alaska.gov, by mail to Gary Mendivil, Hearing Liaison, Office of the 
Commissioner, Department of Environmental Conservation, Post Office Box 111800, Juneau, 
AK 99811-1800, or by facsimile to (907) 465-5070.  
 
DEC complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. If you are a person 
with a disability who may need a special accommodation in order to participate in this process, 
please contact Megan Kohler at (907) 269-4198. 
 
Notice dated – February 9, 2024.    
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